To:   Langston Faculty
From:   Dr. James Showalter, Interim Representative to Administrative Council
[bookmark: _GoBack]Date:  October 11,  2013
Re:   Administrative Council

Dear Colleagues,
I have been remiss in not writing soon.  I had to first get the President to allow a secure, faculty-only list serve.   We’ve had that now for a while but I have been busy and slow to use it.   I want to bring you up to date on matters in the President’s Administrative Council and other items.

In the first year (2012-13 semesters), much of the Council was about students and fiscal matters.  Almost none of it directly affected faculty but much of it did have indirect impact on faculty, eg.,  if students are more orderly on campus it’s easier for faculty, getting a balanced budget means faculty may get some wages, and more.  To achieve these goals Dr. Smith started advertising positions nationally, brought in a whole new team over Student Affairs headed by the very capable Dr. Raphael Moffett,  and brought in a new fiscal team, headed on an interim basis by Dr. James Mosely (who will soon be replaced by a permanent V.P.). 

During the summer I had a private meeting with Dr. Smith and urged him to make this coming year,  2013-14,  the year of faculty and staff.  I made some suggestions:  Have regular open meetings with faculty;  drop the annual requirement for a faculty evaluation for tenured faculty;  set up a pay equity committee to examine all positions on campus to determine if they are above what they should be paid, at about what they should be paid, or below what they should be paid,  and adjust pay raises accordingly;  allow faculty and staff to evaluate departments and personnel above they, eg.,  I would evaluate the Office of Academic Affairs as well as Dr. Clyde Montgomery,  the office of Arts and Sciences as well as the Dean,  etc.   We faculty, I noted, are evaluated from below (students) and from above (administrators),  but most administrators are not evaluated at all,  especially not from below.  I suggested some other things including our great need for a pay raise,  not simply a stipend, though I did assure him we and the staff would not turn down a stipend if it was offered. 

Since school began in August the Administrative Council has been concerned mainly with non-faculty issues, eg., the Gala, Homecoming.  We have spent time on moves to eliminate individual printers connected to office computers and go to a system to do our printing from xerographic machines.  I noted that we have had that in department (Social Sciences and Humanities) for years, that it does save money,  but that the Canon machines are too complex and prone to break down,  and that leaves multiple professors without a computer printer.   

We have also spent time on enrollment.  That’s another area in which the President’s focus has paid off.  One of his major pushes in the Fall of 2012 was to re-vamp the Admissions area,  and it seems to have yielded results.   As you know the overall attendance for the three campuses is up,  and next year it should be up again.  At the same time the quality of freshmen we get is slowly improving.

We recently had a discussion about reimbursements for faculty and staff.  No decisions have been made and all will depend upon our continued fiscal improvement.  Going hand in hand with that, there will be pushes from the Academic V.P.’s office for better retention, though I think there is at the same time a recognition that we must maintain and improve our academic standards.   

Some other notes:  

Because of a ruling made by Dr. Montgomery last fall,  I had to stop recording lectures to cover my 11:00 Monday class despite the fact that it worked and no student missed any lecture time.  The result is that I can attend Administrative Council only from 10 – 11:00 a.m.  on Monday despite the fact that the Council usually runs to 11:30 or 12:00.  

We desperately need our Faculty Senate Constitution to be acted upon by us and sent on to the Regents.  Unfortunately,  despite my urgings that the administration set aside time at the January Teacher’s Institute to debate the document,  and my even more strenuous insistence that time be set aside this August for faculty,  by themselves with no administrators present,  to debate the amendments some feel are needed to the document,  we were given no real time.   For that reason I am going to circulate via this list serve three amendments suggested by faculty and written by me for the consideration of the faculty. 

I urge you to write to me about any concerns (jlshowalter@langston.edu) or call me (405-455-3434,  or, home,  405-377-2420).  I would also urge you not to “reply all” using the list serve due to the potential for faculty to get “in-box clutter”.  If you have a concern for the whole faculty, an item you would like brought before the Administrative Council, or if you have comments / critiques of the proposed faculty senate constitution or amendments,  I will gladly get them out to the faculty.

Thanks so much for your support.

Sincerely,

James Showalter
Interim Faculty Representative to the Administrative Council
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